Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

The information I am requesting is as follows.

1) A year on year gender breakdown of DHP awarded to claimants since 2005

2) A year on year gender breakdown of Hardship payments awarded to claimants since 2005

I would like these if possible broken down into an excel document and sent over to this email address with the document attached 

We do not hold data as far back as 2005, and the data we do have is not associated with gender – it would be necessary to manually match many thousands of cases with awards by claim number to establish the gender of the individual.
Therefore, this information is either not held by Leicester City Council or it is not feasible to collate the data requested within the 18 hour limit prescribed by the Act.  Therefore, the following exemptions are applicable:

Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council and;

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

